

Matt Wrack
General Secretary
The Fire Brigades Union
Bradley House
68 Coombe Road
Kingston upon Thames
Surrey
KT2 7AE

Brandon Lewis MP
Parliamentary Under Secretary of State

Department for Communities and Local Government Eland House Bressenden Place

Tel: 0303 444 3430 Fax: 0303 444 3986

London SW1E 5DU

E-Mail: brandon.lewis@communities.gsi.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/dclg

2 5 APR 2014

Dear Matt

Thank you for your letter of 24 April in which you informed me of the decision of the Executive Council to call further industrial action.

As you can imagine, I was extremely disappointed to receive this during a period of positive and progressive discussion. In choosing to take its members out on unnecessary strike action the Executive Council has signalled clearly that it has no desire to progress the proposals we were considering and has effectively drawn that discussion to a close.

As you will expect, our focus will now be on implementing the Proposed Final Agreement in time to take effect from 1 April 2015.

**BRANDON LEWIS MP**